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This collage illustrates just some of the many adventures shared by Ohio Valley Early Bird members in 2012 
President’s Message – 2012 in Review 
 

The arrival of a new year for the Ohio Valley Early Birds 
signals a time to look back with fondness on the fun 
times of 2012.  Before we embark on new adventures, I 
would like to take this opportunity to acknowledge the 
many contributions of all who helped make the previous 
year a successful one for OVEB. 
 
First, I would like to thank all of our club officers who 
served us so well last year and have agreed to perform 
their tasks for another year: 
 

• Pam Strader, Vice-President 
• Bill Curtis, Treasurer and Webmaster 
• Walt Bernhardt, Authenticity Chairman 
• Lisa Nogar, Secretary 

 
I would like to offer special recognition to Bill Curtis for 
all the time and creative effort he put into designing a 
terrific user-friendly website for our club, oveb.org.  
Please do not forget to visit this wonderful resource for 
the latest information about upcoming events as well as 
photographs of past outings and archived meeting 
minutes and newsletters.  
 

 
 

A sincere thank you also goes to all who organized 
meetings and outings last year: 
 

• Linda and John Fleeger for planning our fun and 
memorable excursion to Coshocton in May 

• Pam and Bill Strader for setting up our 
entertaining evening at La Comedia Dinner 
Theater in Springboro in June 

• Bill and Gail Curtis for spearheading our 
adventurous caravan to Memphis, TN for the 
CTCI International Convention in August 

• Jan and Gary Rieder for organizing our many 
on-site activities in Memphis 

• Gail and Bill Curtis for hosting the wonderful 
Christmas party at their home in December 

 
Finally, thanks to all of you who attended the meetings 
and outings and helped to create these wonderful 
memories in 2012.  I look forward to making new OVEB 
memories with everyone in 2013. 
 

 
 





 

Ohio Valley Early Bird News – January – March 2013 Page 3

 



 

Ohio Valley Early Bird News – January – March 2013 Page 4

 



 

Ohio Valley Early Bird News – January – March 2013 Page 5

 



 

Ohio Valley Early Bird News – January – March 2013 Page 6

 



 

Ohio Valley Early Bird News – January – March 2013 Page 7

 



 

Ohio Valley Early Bird News – January – March 2013 Page 8

 



 

Ohio Valley Early Bird News – January – March 2013 Page 9

 



 

Ohio Valley Early Bird News – January - March 2013 Page 10
 
In Memoriam - Frank Plazzotta 
 
We were very saddened to learn that a charter 
member of the Ohio Valley Early Birds, Frank 
Plazzotta, passed away on December 21, 
2012. A long-time employee of the Ford Motor 
Company, Frank and Genevieve had 
relocated to the Cleveland area, but still 
maintained strong ties to the greater 
Cincinnati area.  
 
It was a nice surprise when Frank and 
Genevieve attended the OVEB Christmas 
Party in 2010. Frank seemed to enjoy 
renewing old acquaintances as well as 
meeting some of our newer members. 
Everyone present that day can recall Frank's 
passion for the “Blue Oval” and the spirited 
discussion he led concerning some rather 
arcane aspects of Ford Y-Block production. 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Genevieve and Frank Plazzotta, December, 2010 
 
In addition to his wife, Genevieve, Frank is 
survived by his daughters Cheryl Barnett, of West 
Chester, and Carol Puthoff, of Goshen. Frank was 
70 years old. Our deepest condolences to his 
family. 
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